Village of Westwood

St. Louis, MO 63131
Village of Westwood Trustee Meeting
Frontenac City Hall
Thursday, February 19, 2009
7:00 pm

Roll Call:
 
Fred Berger – Chairman



Doug Schukar – Trustee




Alvin Wolff, Jr. – Trustee



Reed Shafer – Trustee

Robyn DeMott – Trustee

(Absent)

Others Noted in Attendance: Approximately 18 Residents of the Village of Westwood.  (A letter from the Chairman was sent to each resident notifying them of the scheduled public meeting of the Village of Westwood Trustees to be held at Frontenac City Hall, Frontenac, Missouri) 
Fred Berger noted that a quorum was present and called the meeting to order at: 7:04 pm 

City of Frontenac Presentation to Westwood Residents:

Fred Berger introduced Mr. Bob Shelton, Frontenac City Administrator, and Chief Tom Becker, Frontenac Chief of Police. (The details of the Frontenac Term Sheet were included in a handout to attendees and will be posted on the Village of Westwood website.)
Mr. Shelton presented what the City of Frontenac would be able to offer the Village of Westwood.  He specifically addressed that snow plowing is not currently offered and is not intended to be offered in subdivisions and private driveways.
Chief Becker explained the Police Services being offered as a community approach as the department begins to work with the Village of Westwood to develop a professional relationship with the residents.  He explained the need to work closely with Creve Coeur in areas that are within Creve Coeur, but also within the Westwood Country Club.
Mr. Berger opened the floor for questions from the residents.  Several questions were answered during the ample period.  Chief Becker offered direct contact with the Frontenac Police Department by phone to (314) 994-9300.
Minutes:

Fred Berger referenced the minutes from the previous meeting and recommended their approval.  Doug Schukar seconded.  
· The Minutes were unanimously approved.

Financial Report:

Robyn DeMott was unable to attend and the Financial Report was recommended to table until the next meeting and seconded by Reed Shafer.   
· Table The Financial Report until next meeting was unanimously approved.

Old Business:
Police contract:  (Open discussion limited by the Sunshine Law.)

Fred Berger reiterated to those in attendance that the Board of Trustees was 100% satisfied with the operation of the Creve Coeur Police Department and their relationship with the Village of Westwood.  Financial concern with the new contract proposal is what precipitated the competition on the contract.  Fred then offered a show of hands from the residents in favor of making a change in Police and Support Services.  The residents in attendance unanimously favored the change in service to the City of Frontenac.
Fred Berger motioned for a vote on awarding the police contract to the City of Frontenac.  The trustees present voted unanimously in favor of the award to the City of Frontenac.

New Business:

No one offered any new business.

Adjournment: 
· When no one offered any more discussion Fred Berger made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Seconded by Alvin Wolff, Jr.  

· Motion unanimously approved and meeting was adjourned at 8:03PM.  

Respectfully Prepared and Submitted,

           /s/

Reed Shafer, Trustee




Attest: 








Fred Berger, Chairman

